Strathbungo Society

Minutes of Committee Meeting

Tuesday 16th January 2007

Held at Mulberry St, Pollokshaws Rd
Present:
Scott Mackay (chair), Lynne Flower (treasurer and acting secretary), 


 Matthew Moodie, Joanna Murphy, Andrew Downie, Helen Pollok-Good, Stephen Lamb

1.
Welcome and Apologies
Scott welcomed everyone to the meeting. There were apologies from Laura Moodie and Gary Clark. Andrew Greg has tendered his resignation from the committee, due to the time commitment involved in restoring No. 1 moray Place.

ACTION: It was agreed that there is no need for Andrew to resign from the committee simply because he cannot attend regular meetings. His contribution, even on a part-time basis is very valuable.

2.
Matters Arising
Gary Clark suggested, via e-mail, that it would be desirable to establish an Environmental Improvement Working Group. Issues for this group to consider would include:

i) Back Lanes

ii) Railings

iii) Parking

iv) Double yellow lines

v) Recycling/refuse collection

vi) Street lighting

vii) Hedging

viii) Traffic - Give way at RPS and MP, right turn into MP from Nithsdale Rd, bay parking on NR.

ACTION: SL and SM to set up separate meeting with council re: traffic management issues. NB: Obtain Kevin Kane's most recent letter to council.

Back Lanes

Stephen Lamb felt there are three options available to the committee to take the Back Lanes Pilot Project further:

i)  Extend pilot to make more viable

ii) More grant funding

iii) Discuss with ENTRUST whether we could use funds for repair.

It may also be possible to consider a reduced scheme involving cobbles in parts and tarmac in the parallel lanes to improve surface.

ACTION: SL and SM to approach council with this reduced proposal to see if they would be willing to assist either in time or financially. Target: Feb 2007.

ACTION: SL to give SM his file to brief him prior to meeting.

Hedges

SM suggested a cut-your-hedge day, possibly in April, to encourage residents to cut their hedge on a designated day.

The committee felt that actually what we need to do is tackle problem hedges.
ACTION: SM to draft letter to put through doors.

ACTION: JM to telephone Willie Thorne re: recycling hedge clippings.
3. Finance
Balance at bank after unpresented charges is £1,559.91. This does not include income from last newsletter.

ACTION: LF to send out invoices for December newsletter.
Lynne has received a response from the OSCR. They had two comments on the constitution:

i) Our objectives should be clearer

ii) Our dissolution should exclude the community council.

ACTION: LF to draft changes and circulate. Once approved, this draft will be sent to OSCR.     The amendments for the constitution will then need to be proposed for the AGM. 

The date for the AGM will be set at the next meeting.

4. Communications

Newsletter

There is traditionally a lull in the newsletter after Christmas. Target publication date is March/April but eubject to hedges, AGM and spring coffee break.

SM is keen that this next issue really sell the society and encourage people to get involved.
Website

Quite a few enquiries recently, particularly concerning genealogy.

MM is keen to improve the Bungo Blog, with the aim of eventually using it to replace the old strathbungo.co.uk site, as it's more interactive and user-friendly.

ACTION: MM and AD Expand list of people to be notified by e-mail regarding newsletters and minutes etc.

ACTION: MM and LJ to blind copy e-mail contacts on to the group to share the workload and keep people up to date on developments.

6. Events

Bungo At The Bells

There had been concern just prior to the event that it would be cancelled due to wind and rain late on 31st December. However, turn out was excellent with several hundred people braving the conditions.

Need to respond to comments on websites, where a member of the public has posted critical comments about organisation.

ACTION: AD to respond and e-mail draft.

ACTION: LJ to publish comments in the newsletters and encourage responses and for people to contribute their time.

ACTION: Consider bigger/ better PA system for next year.

BITBL

Date for this year's Bungo In The Back Lanes to be 16th June, subject to confirmation owith Jazz Co.

ACTION: JM to contact Jazz Co

Coffee Break

Date 21st April 2007.

ACTION book hall.

Next meeting TUESDAY 20th February 2007

Venue: Mulberry St

